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Pest Alert
Duponchelia fovealis

Plants are on hold in response to the invasion of,
Duponchelia fovealis

Some people have called it
Dufo for short, but this moth
does not have an official
common name. D u p o n c h e l i a
f o v e a l i s  has invaded the county
before and has probably been
here for quite a while.

Duponchelia is known as a
serious pest of agriculture and
ornamental plants in Europe, but
it is not known to occur in the
U.S. A detection in San Diego
County in April was a minor one,
a n d  f o l l o w i n g  t r e a t m e n t
applications, further surveys of
the property could not detect
any more moths or larvae.

Unfortunately, A second
detection occurred in July, and a
trace-back lead to the same area
of San Diego county but a
different grower.

This detection triggered
an extensive survey to determine
the extent of the invasion in
California. The survey detected
Duponchelia in Los Angeles,
Monterey, Alameda, Orange, San
Diego, San Luis Obispo, San
J o a q u i n ,  S a n  M a t e o ,  S a n
Bernardino,  Riverside,  Santa
Barbara, Fresno, San Francisco,
a n d  V e n t u r a  C o u n t i e s .  I n
addition, it has been detected in
Arizona.

These are the confirmed
host plants it has been observed
on in San Diego County so far:
b e g o n i a ,  c r i n k l e - l e a f  p l a n t ,
echeveria, gerbera, kalanchoe,
poinsettia, and begonia. The list
will most certainly grow.

T h e  i n c i d e n c e  a t  t h e
second grower’s facility was
very extensive and caused a hold
of all plants throughout the
facility. It took approximately
two weeks of intensive treatment
applications and the destruction
of older plants in order to
release portions of the crops
f o r  s a l e  a n d  d i s t r i b u t i o n .

Younger plants were treated
preventatively.

In all likelihood, growers
of Duponchelia hosts here in the
county will have to monitor for
t h e  t i m e  b e i n g  a n d  t r e a t
preventatively to remain moth-
free.

I have summarized what is
known about the bug in a pest
note below, and it isn’t much. I
can, however, provide you with a
few observations from our
experience so far.

The bug is relatively easy
to kill, but they are very hard to
contact with pesticides and
applications do not always
r e a c h  t h e  f e e d i n g  s i t e .
Therefore, some of the more
effective compounds against this
pest will not be as effective,
especially since we are looking
at an eradication effort at this
point.

W h e n  I  n o t i c e d  t h a t
Poinsettia was a host and
knowing it was poinsettia season,
I  cringed. Unfortunately, we
have observed larvae girdling
points.  That means everyone
should be looking for it and
should consider init iating a
preventative program as soon as
p o s s i b l e  o r  t h e r e  m a y  b e
consequences.

As with the Q biotype
whitefly, a more extensive survey
of other states may indicate a
wider distribution of the moth
than expected. If so, we may end
up dealing with the moth in the
same manner as other countries
in the European Union. In other
words, it just may end up being
another widespread pest that
needs control measures. We
shall see.

See the full pest note at
this web address:
http://cesandiego.ucdavis.edu/F
loriculture_&_Nursery/


